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Dear Parents and Carers  
 
As the 2015 - 16 academic year comes to an end we look back on what has been a very 
busy and successful year at The Leigh Academy. Various events, activities and opportunities 
that our students have been able to participate in as part of their studies and the wider 
curriculum has ensured that The Leigh continues to be an inspiring place to learn.  
 
We are extremely pleased with the Healthy Minds programme introduced into the Year 7 
Curriculum in September, which followed a successful pilot in Da Vinci College. Each week 
students have been involved in lessons to develop Resilience which is an attribute we 
believe to be essential as our students develop into young adults.  
 
You will recall that when students returned in September, building works over the summer 
break created more flexible learning spaces in our large classrooms, this investment has 
certainly been worthwhile, enabling smaller group teaching and the large groups of 60 
students in Key Stage 3 now only take place on the odd occasion. Another successful 
project completed recently by the Site Team was the relocation of the Bike Racks to inside 
the Academy perimeter, this more secure location has encouraged more students travel to 
The Leigh on this method of transport.  
 
The Leigh was proud to be awarded Stage 3 of the Investors in Careers Award (IIC), which 
now means that we hold the full award. This accolade recognises the commitment we show to ensure our students are 
provided with independent advice and guidance of the highest quality enabling them to make informed choices about 
their future, further information can be found on page 5. A contribution to the IIC Award was the successful Work 
Experience programme for the second year at The Leigh. Students in Year 10 have been given the opportunity to 
experience the world of work and over 200 students have taken this opportunity.  

(Continued on Page 2…) 
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Friday 2nd September 2016 

Module 1 begins 

(Year 7 only) 

Monday 5
th

 September 2016 

Module 1 begins 

(Remaining Years) 

Monday 12
th

 September 2016 

Year 7 Team Building Day 

Thursday 15
th

 September 2016 

Year 7 Information Evening 

Year 9 Information Evening 

Tuesday 20
th

 September 2016 

Higher Education Evening 

Wednesday 21
st
 September 2016 

Open Afternoon 

Tuesday 27
th

 September 2016 

Year 12 Information Evening 

Thursday 29
th

 September 2016 

Year 11 Information Evening 

Wednesday 5
th

 October 2016 

Open Afternoon 

Wednesday 19
th

 October 2016 

Parent Tutor Day 

Friday 21st October 2016 

Module 1 ends 

Monday 7th November 2016 

Module 2 begins 

Tuesday 20th December 2016 

Module 2 ends 

Key Dates 

(Continued from Page 1…) 

The Leigh Academy has recently become a candidate school for the International 
Baccalaureate (IB) Career-related Programme and is pursuing authorisation as an IB 
World School. IB World Schools share a common philosophy — a commitment to 
improve the teaching and learning of a diverse and inclusive community of students by 
delivering challenging, high quality programmes of international education that share a 
powerful vision. The Leigh is one of 18 schools across Kent to be chosen to deliver the 
IB Career-related Programme to Post 16 Students from September 2017. Students 
returning to Year 11 in September will be given more information about this exciting 
programme as they begin to consider options for Post 16 study.  

‘Show my Homework’ launched with Year 9 students provides staff, students and 
parents/carers with an easy and effective way of checking homework that has been set 
on a daily basis.  Following this successful trial we will launch ‘Show my Homework’ 
with all Leigh students in September, details are available on our website.  

Thursday saw the annual Academy Reward Day, with a range of visits to Thorpe Park, 
Southend, London Zoo, cinema, bowling or a day of activities and BBQ at the Academy. 
The Reward Day was an accumulation of the Rewards system, now in its second year 
across the Academy. Students should be congratulated for achieving so many points 
this year with 32,100 Reward events being logged and a particular mention must go to 
Mr Hurth for entering the most Rewards in 2015-16. 

Following a period of consultation with staff, students and the Parent Forum, an 
amendment has been made to the uniform worn by girls from September. Girls in 
Years 7 and 8 will continue to wear the blouse with College logos, once a student 
progresses to Key Stage 4 (Year 9 to 11) she may then choose to wear either the blouse 
or a white shirt with College tie. No other changes to the uniform have been made and 
we thank parents in advance for ensuring that students return in September in full 
Academy uniform (updated uniform list on P. 16) 

We would like to extend our thanks and best wishes to staff that are leaving us this 
Summer.  In particular Bob Piggott, who has been teaching at the Academy for 26 
years, having taught many subjects and run Learning Support. We wish him all the very 
best for a happy and healthy retirement and thank him for the huge contribution he 
has made over the years to so many students.  (Interview with Mr Piggott on P.13) 

Year 7 students will return to The Leigh on Friday 2nd September and will be joined by 
the rest of the Academy on Monday 5th September and remind parents/carers that we 
expect students to arrive by 8.20am equipped for the start of Module 1 in full uniform.  
 
We look forward to sharing our results with you after the summer, and would like to 
take this opportunity to thank you for your continued support to ensure the best 
outcomes for our students. 
 
We wish you all a restful and happy summer break.  
 
 

The Leigh Academy Principals 
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During Module 5, Leigh Academy students became Space Biologists and performed 
research to help Tim Peake find out if being in space affects the germination of 
seeds. 2kg of rocket seeds were sent to the International Space Station last year. 
They were brought back to earth on 2nd March 2016 after six months in space. 

These seeds were then distributed to schools and other organisations that had 
requested some. An application by Dr. Stevens ensured that The Leigh Academy 
received 100 seeds in a blue packet and 100 seeds in a red packet. We did not 
know which packet contained the seeds that had been in space as the other had 
been kept on Earth. This allowed us to set up a blind, randomised control trial to 
find out of seeds being in space affects germination or growth of the plants. 

Students from Year 8 and Year 10 carefully planted and labelled the 200 seeds and 
for 35 days data was collected as required by the UK Space Agency and Royal 
Horticultural Society. Our technicians, Mrs. Rodriguez and Mrs. Rose, cared for 
them. 

We have now submitted the data and this will be combined with data from other schools before full results are 
published. In a video released on 20th June, Tim Peake revealed that the blue packet of seeds were those that had 
travelled into space. We found that in our small sample of 100 seeds, the blues germinated less well and also grew 
less well on average. 

As well as engaging students in a large, real science experiment, the aim of this experiment is to find out if it is 
feasible for astronauts to take seeds with them on long space missions and so provide themselves with food. 

Leigh students have therefore played a small part in helping the human race to travel to Mars and beyond. 

https://schoolgardening.rhs.org.uk/news/news-results/national/2015/may/rocket-science 
 
http://www.bbc.co.uk/newsround/36150208 

Dr. C Stevens 
Science Learning Area 

Leigh Academy Space Rocket Project 

https://schoolgardening.rhs.org.uk/news/news-results/national/2015/may/rocket-science
http://www.bbc.co.uk/newsround/36150208
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In Module 6 The Leigh Academy Design and Technology Learning Area showcased the wide range of work produced 
by our students in the Brunel/DaVinci winter garden. The natural landscape only added to the beauty of the work 
and allowed it to be seen for its full worth.  
 
The exhibited work was produced by all year groups and material specialisms; with Mild Steel trophies from our Year 
7s, Birdhouses from the Year 8s, Screwdrivers and precision pieces of tooling from the Year 9 & Year 10 Engineering 
students and a wide range of GCSE & A-Level products and garments. All items showed great levels of accuracy and 
manufacture and an abundance of creativeness.  
 
The exhibition was greatly received by all the parents and guest visitors. Students were able to show their parents 
and friends with pride what they had accomplished this year in the Design & Technology Learning Area and share 
each of their own personal journeys. The exhibition ran for 3 days with a real 'wow' factor when entering the 
Academy, allowing all students of The Leigh to be inspired by the high quality work motivating them for their new 
projects and coursework, ready for next academic year. 
 
 

Miss C. Gibson 
Director of Learning for D&T 

D&T Exhibition 

Year 8 have been looking at the world of media and advertising in 
English. Their study of persuasive devices led to ‘Dragon’s Den’ style 
chocolate project pitches. Our ‘Dragon’, Ms McGill, couldn't believe how 
professional the pitches were. The effort and attitude to learning from 
the students was outstanding - watch out Dragon’s Den! 
 

Mrs N. Adams 
English Learning Area 

Year 8 Dragon’s Den 
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The Leigh Academy is pleased to announce that they 
have been awarded Investor in Careers. Working 
towards the award has been a journey of looking how 
we can improve the life chances of our students through 
the Careers Education programme. 
 
The Careers Education Information Advice and Guidance 
programme has been organised to meet the needs of all 
of the students with various activities throughout each 
year group. These include Assemblies, outside Speakers, 
work experience, visits, Careers Conventions, CV 
sessions alongside the timely guidance interventions 
that are done in critical year groups. 
 
As we are approaching the end of the Academic Year 
the Year 10 students from The Leigh Academy will be 
looking forward to Work Experience. This year the 
numbers of students securing work experience 
placements has increased significantly. The remaining 
students will enjoy a Project Based Learning Week. 
During this week there will be a number of career 
related activities, which will include workshops, guest 
speakers, Morrisby profile and the students will have 
the opportunity to create a CV. 
 
On Friday 15th of July all of the year 10 students from 
the Trust attended the Careers Convention at Longfield 
Academy. This was an opportunity for the students to 
speak to businesses, universities, apprenticeship 
providers about the different entry routes into different 
careers. There was a significant buzz at Longfield 
Academy with all of the students talking to all of the 
exhibitors. 
 

Mrs L. Tannock 
Leigh Academies Trust Careers Advisor 

 
 

Investors In Careers 

As we come to the end of a successful academy year in 
the library, I would like to thank two Year 11 Students 
who have been absolute stars in helping assist in the 
Library. Elli Waterman and Head Librarian Amelia 
Cockran. We wish them all the very best for their future 
and exam results. 
 
Four new librarians have been recruited from the 
current Year 7 to join the current expanding team: 
Olivia Hester, Keeley MacDonald, Joseph Madden and 
Alesha Wana. There are now 12 Student Librarians who 
help in the library during their break and lunch times. 
 
End of Year Statistics 
 

¶ Most popular book borrowed:  
World of Tom Gates by Liz Pichon 

¶ Most words read from Accelerated Reader: 
Year 7 – Joshua John - 1,853,175 
Year 8 – Frankie Vilday - 2,575,310 

¶ Most books borrowed by a student: 
Joseph Madden (Year 7 Chaucer) 

¶ Most books borrowed by a Tutor Group: 
Brunel 3 

 
You may well be wondering how many books have been 
issued this year. By the end of the academy year over 
6,500 books had been issued to students! 
 

Mrs S. Dunne 
The Leigh Academy Librarian 

Successful year in the Library 
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In 2015, Leigh Academy offered all Year 7s a free book, 
which they could keep. We used an organisation called 
Book Buzz (www.bookbuzz.org.uk), which is a reading 
programme that supports schools to encourage 
reading for pleasure and independent choice, and 
develop a reading culture. Every Year 7 was given the 
opportunity to choose their own book to keep from a 
list of 17 titles. The books are all suitable for 11-13 
year olds and are selected by an independent panel of 
experts to cover books across a variety of genres, 
styles and abilities. I am delighted to announce that 
funding has been secured for Year 7 again and Year 8 
for 2016! Some of the students in Year 7 have already 
found out and this is what they said: 
 
“I would like to get a free book because I enjoy reading and also want to explore more books” Poovesh 
 
“I would like to get a free book because I enjoy reading, it keeps me calm and relaxed” Keeley 
 
 “I am looking forward to finding out what the book is because it is always something new and I am also looking forward 
to reading it” Alesha 
 
The Leigh Academy is committed to fostering a love of reading in our students. We recognise that effective reading can 
have a huge impact on attainment levels and for students to be successful across all areas of the school curriculum, which 
is vital in preparing students for life beyond The Leigh Academy. 

Mrs S. Dunne 
The Leigh Academy Librarian 

Book Buzz in the Library 

The Business Learning Area has had a great success this academic year. We have offered both Business Applied and 
Finance courses at Key Stage 5. Our students have explored different business case studies and this has given them a 
valued experience of how different organisations are run. Year 12 and 13 students have written externally assessed 
business plans. All students have engaged on research work that enabled them to fully apply subject knowledge on how 
to start business from scratch. 
 
At Key Stage 4 students have explored the importance of business location and the added value of social enterprises. 
This has created an opportunity for our students to further develop enquiry skills and apply them to real life situations. 
Students have enjoyed class debates and have further developed analytic and technological skills. 

Mrs D. Masanga 
Director of Learning for Business Studies 

Business Studies 

http://www.bookbuzz.org.uk/
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Primary work in D&T 

In Module 6 The Leigh Academy 
gave the opportunity to 90 Year 4 
students from Dartford Primary 
Academy to visit and make a 
selection of healthy muffins. 
 
The students were so excited to be 
able to cook; some of them for the 
first time as they worked in teams to 
produce a batch of muffins of their 
chosen flavour.  
 
They took on the challenge of 
keeping to the necessary timings and 
followed all of the Health & Safety 
rules brilliantly. They even managed 
to excel when they did the washing 
up. 
 
The experience was so beneficial in 
enabling our younger community to 
become independent risk takers and 
encouraging them to choose The 
Leigh Academy when they make 
their decisions about secondary 
school. The Learning Area has a 
strong history of Primary Links and 
we look forward to continuing this 
next year to give students a flavour 
for what they can expect in their 
future secondary school. 
 

Miss C. Gibson 
Director of Learning for D&T 

A Brunel student had the time of his life when he recently attended the 
British Grand Prix as a VIP guest. Twelve-year-old Jacob Hare (far right of 
picture) met racing stars Lewis Hamilton and Damon Hill at an event 
organised for Great Ormond Street Hospital (GOSH) Children’s Charity as 
part of its ongoing relationship with F1. 
 
Along with other youngsters being treated at the hospital, he was able to 
watch practice sessions and enjoyed an exclusive behind-the-scenes tour 
of the F1 Paddock. 
 
Mum Louise Potter said: “It was absolutely amazing and probably 
something that we will remember forever. Jacob doesn’t watch a lot of TV 
but he loves fast cars - Ferraris and Lamborghinis - so to get close up and 
to see them go past so near to him was amazing. To be in the garage with 
the drivers and hear the noise was fantastic. At the end of the day we saw 
Lewis Hamilton, and he couldn’t have been nicer. He stood with them and 
had photos taken, and for them to meet someone they had heard of 
couldn’t have been better. Then for him to go on and win the race was 
great.” 
 
Jacob has retinal dystrophy - a wasting of the retina at the back of the eye 
that affects his vision. He visits Great Ormond Street twice a year, but at 
the moment little can be done to treat his condition. Mrs Potter said the 
days out organised by GOSH are ‘very important’ and give the children 
something to look forward to. “The children could just forget about their 
issues and they really felt like VIPs,” she added. “It is difficult for Jacob to 
taker part in sport, so to go there and feel special was brilliant and it 
makes so much difference. I can’t thank them enough.” 
 

Mr M. Shepherd 
Vice Principal 

Brunel College 

When Jacob met Lewis 
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Parent Forum 

The Parent Forum is a body of parents and carers that meets once each Module to discuss topics relating to The 
Academy, students and/or parents/carers. There is at least one Principal in attendance at each meeting to answer 
parents’ questions, provide updates on Academy proposals, or to discuss changes within the academy community. 
We have previously had an input into such topics as uniform, homework and home-school communication. The 
minutes of each meeting are published on The Academy website. 
 
We would like to thank Fiona Williams who has Chaired this Forum for the last few years and welcome Kerry Bates 
as the new Chair of the Parents Forum who is also a Parent Governor at The Leigh Academy. 
 
By attending and participating in the Parent Forum meetings, you are able to show your support for The Academy 
and its community of staff, students and parents/carers, as well as demonstrate to your child your on-going 
commitment and support for their education. It can provide you with an opportunity to have an input into new 
projects, fundraising events and raise any issues.   
 
All parents and carers are welcome to become involved in the Parent Forum. The first meeting will take place on 
Monday 26th September 2016 at 6:30pm.  The dates and times of the meetings for the rest of the year can be found 
on The Academy website under the ‘About Us’ tab.  If you would like more information, or have any questions 

please email Kerry at  ‘kezzabates@yahoo.co.uk’. 
Mrs J. Collins 

Principal 
Chaucer & Darwin Colleges 

The Art Learning Area enjoyed taking students out on three visits to end the academy year. 
We gained valuable primary resourcing to kick-start new projects in September. The year 
10’s headed out first to Whitstable, gathering images for the new project inspired by the 
poem, The Love Song of J. Alfred Prufrock by T.S. Eliot. We photographed the narrow half-
deserted streets, collecting oyster shells and finishing with a watercolour painting on the 
beach. The next visit was a joint Year 9 and Year 10 trip to Gravesend, a town steeped in 
history and culture. As a multi disciplinary trip students combined Graphic design, 
Photography and Fine Art to produce information leaflets, paintings and series of narrative 
photography. 
 
Last but definitely not least was the Year 12 visit to Brighton. With the Photographers 
armed with their cameras and the Fine Art and Graphics students with pen and 
sketchbooks, they aimed to get a head start on their summer project ‘Pier and Ocean’, 
inspired by Artist Piet Mondrian. 

 
Art Learning Area  Art Trips 
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Master Chef 2011 Winner (Ash Mair) visited The Leigh as part of 
his partnership with our caterers Cucina. During his visit, he 
spoke with some of our Food Technology students and 
enthusiasts and cooked up some new dishes for students to try 
out. Our Leigh Reporters also caught up with him to ask him a 
few questions. 
 
What is your favourite dish to cook? 
My favourite dish to cook? That’s a tough one – at the moment 
I’ve been cooking a lot of Szechuan cuisine. It sounds a bit strange 
but it’s Chinese poached chicken in strange flavour sauce. 
 
What dishes did you cook to win MasterChef? 
In the final I cooked a classic bisque from the north of Spain which is a pepper stew with grilled monkfish as a starter 
and for main I cooked lamp rump with fondant potatoes with an emulsification of onion & anchovy. Sounds weird 
but it works! For dessert I cooked a dish similar to a sweet French toast with custard and gratinated apricots.  
 
What or who inspired you to start cooking?  
I started cooking because I was looking for a new industry to get into. I quickly began buying cook books and a 
popular chef called Charlie Trotter – I really liked his food so he is probably my biggest inspiration. 
 
²ƘŀǘΩǎ ȅƻǳǊ ŦƛǊǎǘ ƳŜƳƻǊȅ ƛƴǾƻƭǾƛƴƎ ŎƻƻƪƛƴƎΚ  
I was probably about 5 and I remember looking at a Chinese cookbook that my Mum had (and still has) that had 
swans carved out of apples on the front and I tried to make one! It’s not really cooking but it was the first thing I tried 
to change with a knife!  
 
Which other celebrity chef do you admire and why? 
I think I’d have to say Michel Roux Jnr – he presented MasterChef when I was on there and I have huge respect for 
the whole Roux family. I group up reading their books. Working with Michel gave me the chance to see why the Roux 
family are so well known in the world of cooking – they have done a huge amount for the industry in the UK and I 
love his food at the end of the day! 
 
The general consensus of opinion was that the food was delicious and the pop up tasting station was inundated 
with students throughout breaks and lunches. The Thai curry at lunchtime was particularly popular. We look 
forward to enjoying some of the new dishes that Ash develops with the Cucina chefs. 
 
 

  

Master Chef Winner at The Leigh 
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Lashings 2016 

On Friday 1st July Leigh Academies Trust hosted the Lashings All Stars for the 10th consecutive annual charity cricket 
match. A crowd in excess of 1000 people at Bexley Cricket Club were once again royally entertained and the 
students came remarkably close to becoming the first team in history to complete back to back victories against 
the All Stars. 
 
A rather overcast morning soon gave way to glorious Kent sunshine, and the afternoon 
began with 400 people, mostly from local businesses, enjoying a fabulous three course 
lunch prepared by Leigh Academies Trust catering team, Cucina. A charity auction helped 
raise thousands to support the many charities involved in the event and a thoroughly 
enjoyable few hours was had in the company of cricketing greats such as Gordon 
Greenidge, Adam Hollioake, Owais Shah and Monty Panesar. 
 
At 3pm, the serious matter of trying to repeat the incredible victory of 2015 began. Chelsey Rowson, the first 
female player to appear in Leigh Academies Trust XI and a Year 10 student at The Leigh Academy started 
proceedings with a very tight first over which set the tone for the rest of the innings. Despite several Lashings 
players getting starts, none of them went on to do any real damage thanks to some dynamic fielding and accurate 
bowling from the students. At the end of their 30 overs, Lashings had amassed a score of 226, with an excellent 
spin bowling spell from Thomas Glass-Burgess of Longfield Academy being the highlight of the innings. This was 60 
runs less than last year and we knew we had a chance…. 
 
The Lashings All Stars opened the bowling with England legends Devon Malcolm and 
Martin Bicknell – a formidable partnership with over 1000 first-class wickets between 
them! However, this didn’t faze the students who slowly but surely started to chip away 
at the 226 target. Leigh Academies Trust guest player for the day, Aryan Jain, soon 
started to accelerate and he was particularly disdainful to Monty Panesar, whose 5 
overs went for 49 runs! Ably supported by James Fox from The Leigh Academy among 
others, the students reached 176-3 after 22 overs and the match was on a knife-edge. It 
took a moment of magic from West Indies international Kirk Edwards to tip the match 
in Lashings favour with a superb running catch on the boundary to dismiss Aryan for an 
excellent 89 runs. Lashings then kept their bowling and fielding tight for the next 8 
overs, and The Leigh Academies Trust finished their innings on 198-6, just 28 runs short 
of their victory target. 
 
Aside from the result, the event once again proved to be a huge success and continues to be the major sport and 
charity event hosted by Leigh Academies Trust. Thanks must go to our match day sponsors: David Mewes Plant and 
Building Services, Charlotte Brandon and the team at Central Hire and Cucina, our caterers, for producing a world-
class 3 course meal. Next year’s fixture is already in the calendar and is set for Friday 30th June – save the date and 
join us for the best day out of the year! 

Mr K. Brewer 
Vice Principal 

Da Vinci College 
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The Leigh Academy will be offering the AQA Baccalaureate for the 
first time in September 2016 to a group of Year 13 and Year 12 
students. The AQA Baccalaureate includes 3 A levels, the 
Enrichment Diary (an online log of extra-curricular activities 
including work experience, community participation and personal 
development), AS Citizenship and the EPQ (Extended Project 

qualification). The AQA Baccalaureate is a higher-level qualification for students wishing to demonstrate their 
independent learning skills and is highly valued by universities and employers. 
 
The Leigh Academy currently offers AS Citizenship and the EPQ as stand-alone qualifications. Any interested student 
can either continue to be entered for these qualifications or include them in the AQA Baccalaureate if they are 
eligible to take the Baccalaureate according to eligibility criteria. In August 2017 Year 13 students will be awarded an 
AQA Baccalaureate with Pass, Merit or Distinction according to their grades of all components of the AQA Bacc. 
 
Miss Kourellias, High Attaining Students Innovator at the The Leigh this year and Co-ordinator of Learning for MFL, 
applied to AQA with Mr Ware (Director of Learning for Post 16) in order for The Leigh to be approved as an AQA 
Baccalaureate approved centre. This application was successful.  
 
Miss Kourellias also applied to attend the first Sutton Teacher Trust conference at Oxford University on 6th and 7th 
July. The aim of this conference was to invite 40 state-school teachers to update teachers with current information 
about encouraging High Attaining or high achieving students to apply to Russell group universities and Oxbridge. This 
was an excellent opportunity as the Leigh Academy was only one of two schools in Kent to be selected. The 
information will be shared with High Attaining students in Year 13 in September when they are apply to universities. 
 

Miss A. Kourellias 
Co-ordinator of Learning for Modern Foreign Languages 

AQA Baccalaureate 

 

¶ Are you a Media enthusiast?  

¶ Do you have a passion for technology?  

¶ Are you a budding journalist?  

¶ Do you love taking photographs?  

 

If you can answer óYESô to any of those questions then you 

could be involved in the exciting new venture óLeigh TVô.  

 

Keep an eye out for more informationé 

 

Launching September 2016  

ADVERTISEMENT 
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Once again Year 11 Prom was an 

amazing success. We would like to 

thank everyone who came and 

made the night such a memorable 

one. The Year 11s looked stunning 

in their beautiful dresses and suits. 

 

As always, the staff at Air & 

Breathe were outstanding and put 

on an amazing event. 

Year 11 Prom 

A group from the The Leigh Academy has 
just returned from Paris where they 
experienced a packed programme of 
visits. Over 30 students from Years 7 to 
10 took part in the visit, which was 
organised by Mr Dearsley. 
 

DAY 1: The first day was the journey to Paris. The ferry crossing was calm and 
sunny. On the way we visited Vimy Ridge, a WW1 battlefield where the 
trenches and tunnels have been preserved. On arrival in Paris we settled in to 
our hotel and then went out for our evening meal, close to the Centre 
Pompidou. 
 
DAY 2: The sights and sounds of Paris were our focus for the day. We started 
at the top of the Tour Montparnasse, which gave us superb views of Paris. 
From here we had lunch at the Eiffel Tower, did a boat trip on the Seine, a 
coach trip to see the Champs Elysees and the Arc de Triomphe before 
spending the evening in Montmartre. 
 
DAY 3: We spent a day at Disneyland, Paris. It was very hot but not too busy. 
Some people went on Space Mountain 7 times! Our evening meal was at 
Planet Hollywood. 
 
DAY 4: After breakfast we loaded the coach and headed to Val d'Europe, one 
of the largest shopping centres in Europe. From here we started our journey 
back to Calais, stopping en route at the Tiepval Memorial, the scene of the 

Battle of the Somme commemorations on July 1st.  
 
So much to do in just 4 days. The students were 
great ambassadors for The Leigh Academy and 
were a good team throughout. Thanks to all the 
staff who gave up their weekend to take part; Miss 
Kourellias, Miss Chapman and Mr Hurth. 
 

Mr S. Dearsley 
Director of Learning for Modern Foreign Languages 

French Trip to Paris 
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After 26 years at The Leigh, Bob Piggott will be retiring from teaching. 
The Leigh Reporter has interviewed him in his final week in his role… 
  
You have been at The Leigh for a long time. How has it changed since 
you started? 
It has changed a very great deal since I started. Originally we were in the 
Downs School buildings on both sides of the road including an old block 
where the flats on Churchill Close are plus of course the large area occupied now by the 
Winners Chapel which had a large PE hall, Tech Department plus a small hall, 
Drama, English, MFL Business, Art, Music and initially some science Labs. Across the 
bridge was Maths, Humanities and most Science labs in a 3 storey block with a large hall 
and stage.  I used to dream of the day we could all be in one building as the bridge was 
often nasty in wet weather and very occasionally a problem when a lorry got wedged 
under it! 
 
What was it like when we moved into the new building? 
The other change that is most marked is the use of technology. I was very excited to come to the academy because 
we had real computers available for everyone to use, though not one for everyone!  They were Olivettis and when I 
arrived like lots of other teachers, I did not even know how to turn one on.  There were no projectors and to show a 
film you had to book a great TV plus VCR player and wheel it to your classroom.  Moving to the new building was 
chaotic and things needed a lot of snagging. Fortunately we moved into the building in January but did not have to 
completely move out till July so things could be done a bit slower when necessary. 
 
You have had a long career here and you have seen thousands of students come through the doors but what have 
been your highlights? 
Highlights have been many.  Generally the best thing about my job (particularly my old one as Head of Learning 
Support) was building a relationship with students, teachers and parents, watching it grow and seeing it progress 
over the years.  Also it is always a thrill to hear back about students who really struggled at school but have gone on 
to make a success of their lives (like getting a degree or qualifying for their dream job).  Personally my highlights have 
been singing in the school choir (particularly) in the Duomo in Florence, working with truly gifted teachers like Pat de 
Winton and Jim Aldhouse, and maybe that moment when someone comes to me and said "that really helped" or "I 
finally understand". 
      
What piece of advice would you give to someone starting out their career in education now? 
My advice for any teachers coming into the profession would be two-fold: firstly, make sure that you actually like 
children and enjoy spending time with them because it is a very hard profession if you do not and secondly, do not 
try to pretend to be someone who you are not.  
 
What will you miss most when you leave us? 
I will miss the day-to-day contact with young people and my colleagues but I am definitely ready after 42 years of 
teaching to stop! 
 
What are you planning on doing in your retirement? 
I am not retiring, I am going on my "elective" and my wife is also stopping work at the end of August so we look 
forward to travelling while we can, I will do more music and singing, maybe learning to dance if the muscles will cope 
and drinking the occasional glass of good red wine. 
 
Thank you for everything you have given to The Leigh and your students past and present. We all wish 
you the very best for the future and enjoy your retirement. 

Bye Bye Mr Piggott 
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On Thursday 7th July the Leigh Academies Trust Sports day took 
place at Central Park in Dartford. Winners from all respective 
school sports days came together to compete for the title of The 
Leigh Academies Trust Sports Day Champions. 
 
After the first 3 events it was clear that Da Vinci College were up 
for the challenge with wins in the 1500m, 200m and high jump. 
Da Vinci extended their lead throughout the day and ended up 
comfortable winners over last year’s winners, Brunel. 
 
Although Da Vinci College worked together as a team and 
everyone played their part, Maisie Beaney, Frankie Box, Charlie 
Tomkins, Shantel Hassanm and Noah Joseph all won numerous 
events, helping them to win by a huge margin in the end. 
 
The Final team standings: 
 
1st Da Vinci – 748 
2nd Brunel – 677 
3rd Chaucer – 582 
4th Darwin – 512 
5th Anderson – 495 
6th Galileo – 485 
7th Matisse – 444 
8th Apollo – 442 
9th Mascalls – 304 
10th Crown Woods – 155 
11th Minerva – 148 
12th UTC – 63 
 
Throughout the day there were some excellent individual performances from students representing other colleges. 
Ethan Brown (Chuacer) won the overall outstanding male athlete, by winning the 100m, 200m, 400m and long jump 
and gaining Academy records in all three track events. Debbie Osivaya (Brunel) won the 100m, 200m and 4x100m 
relay to win the outstanding female athlete award. Outstanding athlete awards were also awarded to each college, 
please see below: 
Chaucer 
Male: Taye Williams 
Female: Elise Walker 
Darwin 
Male: Archie May 
Female: Charlotte Sturgess 
Da Vinci 
Male: Charlie Tomkins 
Female: Maisie Beaney 
Brunel 
Male: Steven Smith 
Female: Abbi Chambers 

Mr M Stamato 
Director of Learning for PE 

Trust Sports Day 2016 
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The Year 7 and 8 students at The Leigh Academy participated in the Puzzle 

Challenge Days for Schools run by the Happy Puzzle Company.  Students from all 

four colleges enjoyed their session with the experienced and engaging staff 

working for  ‘The Happy Puzzle Company’.  The students were able to develop 

their Mathematical Thinking Skills and also experience working as part of a team.  

The students were able to improve specific skills such as using creative thinking 

techniques and skills to enable them to think more creatively, innovate and adapt 

to change more easily. Solving Problems involving Lateral Thinking using an 

indirect approach, involving reasoning that is not immediately apparent.  Students 

worked effectively as team members and all the students were focussed and on 

task at all times.  Prizes were awarded for the ‘Most Resilient Student’, ‘Best 

Team Player’ and for the ‘Model Student’.  The winners are as follows: 

 

MOST RESILLIENT STUDENT - who was prepared to take risks: 

YEAR 7 – Halle Osbourne, Joe Fulham, Tate Trusy and Jack Dunn 

YEAR 8 – Tia Haywood, Shonte Harewood, Peter O’brien and Anna Talpos 

 

A TEAM PLAYER – who oversaw the group and collaborated well with fellow students: 

YEAR 7 – Harrison Rose, Georgia Bree, Luke Stone and Owen Walker 

YEAR 8 – Zara Budaly. Phoebe Horlick, Jodi Rowson and Callum Wotten 

 

THE MODEL STUDENT – who exercised control, calm and made executive decisions when required: 

YEAR 7 – Brandon Toweh, Sam Olude, Mary-Anne Booker and Sophie Jones 

YEAR 8 – Michael Mitchell, Bryn Glass, Amrita Kaur-Atwal and Alfie Mace 

 

Mrs M. Mahill 

Co-ordinator of Learning for Mathematics 

Maths Puzzle Day 

The summer term is always a busy one for everyone with end of year exams for A Level and GCSE. This year the 
Art Department supported our largest cohort yet of nearly 140 students turn out a huge array of stunning work.  
The team are extremely proud of what students have achieved and equally proud parents joined us in celebration 
at the annual Leigh Art Showcase on 4th July. Works in the show will also be published in this year’s catalogue, 
which will be available from the Art department in late July.  
 
We wish them all the best for the future, hoping to see many GCSE students next year continuing their studies 
into A Level.  

The Art Learning Area 

Art Showcase 
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ACADEMY UNIFORM ς BOYS 
 
                                                  *Only available from Brigade and Longfield Wools 
 

*Navy Blue Blazer  With Academy badge on breast pocket Compulsory 

*Academy Tie  With College stripe Compulsory 
Black Plain Tailored Trousers  Jean type trousers are not part of The Academy 

 uniform 
Compulsory 

White Shirt  Long or short sleeves Compulsory 

Plain Socks  White or black Compulsory 

Plain Flat BLACK leather/leather effect shoes 
only 

 No shoe may be above the ankle bone 
 Trainers are only permitted for PE lessons 

Compulsory 
No canvas 
shoes 

Navy Blue ‘V’ Neck Sweater  Optional 

Overcoats/Jackets  Should be plain black/navy blue with no writing 
 or  commercial logos on them 
 Denim and leather coats are not part of The     
 Academy uniform 

Optional 

 
ACADEMY UNIFORM ς GIRLS 
 
                                                    *Only available from Brigade and Longfield Wools 
 
*Navy Blue Blazer With Academy badge on breast pocket Compulsory 

*Navy Blue Pleated Skirt Minimum skirt length = no shorter than 
6 cms (2½ ins) above the knee 
Maximum skirt length = calf length 

Compulsory 

OR   

Plain Black Tailored Trousers Flares, boot leggers, hipsters or lycra are not part of The Academy 
uniform 

Compulsory 

*White Blouse 
OR 
White Shirt worn with College 
tie                                     

With College logo 
 
Years 9, 10 & 11 only 

Compulsory 
 
Optional 

Black Lycra Tights or Plain Socks White or black Compulsory 

Plain Flat BLACK leather/leather effect shoes 
only 

Maximum height = 3 cms (1 inch) 
No shoe may be above the ankle bone 
Trainers are only permitted for PE lessons 

Compulsory 
No canvas 
shoes 

Navy Blue ‘V’ Neck Sweater  Optional 

Overcoats/Jackets Should be plain black/navy blue with no writing or commercial 
logos on them 
Denim and leather coats are not part of The Academy uniform 

Optional 

 

The Leigh Academy Uniform Policy 


